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· FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting Recap
· Of Note


	Revised CTC Proposition 1B Funding Recommendations
Earlier today, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) committed $1.276 billion to Los Angeles County, to be distributed in the following manner:
Project

Amount

Funding Source

I-405 Northbound Carpool Lane from I-10 to US-101

$730 million

Corridor Mobility Funds

I-5 Carpool and Mixed Flow Lanes from Orange County Line to I-605

$387 million

Corridor Mobility Funds

I-5 Carpool Lanes from Route 134 to Route 170

$73 million

Corridor Mobility Funds

I-605 Southbound to I-10 Eastbound Elevated Connector

$70.5 million

State Highway Account Funds

Route 138 Widening

$15.8 million

State Highway Account Funds

We are grateful that the CTC commissioners recognized Los Angeles’ needs and today approved funding for two huge transportation improvement projects that include adding a north bound car pool lane on the busy 405 Freeway and the all important I-5 widening project from the Orange County Line to the 605 Freeway.

We are equally pleased that the Commission reconsidered its earlier recommendations and approved funding for the I-5 Freeway car pool lanes from the 134 to the 170 freeways in the San Fernando Valley. This project will go a long way towards relieving traffic congestion and speeding travel times along this heavily traveled route.

The Commission also assured Metro that the 605-10 Freeway connector in Baldwin Park will receive $70.5 million in Caltrans funding, which is within the CTC’s discretion.  Though the state opted not to fund the 10 Freeway carpool lane, Chair Molina has stated that she will make it a priority to find local dollars for this critical project.
I want to thank all the members of the California Transportation Commission, especially former Congressman Esteban Torres and former Metro Board Member Larry Zarian for their hard work in making these allocations a reality.

All in all, today’s decision is a victory for Los Angeles County.
Santee High School Metro Bus Tagger Arrested
Earlier this week, Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Deputies assigned to the Transit Services Bureau Detective and Special Problems Unit conducted an investigation concerning a male juvenile shown on the front page of the Los Angeles Times tagging a Metro bus that Los Angeles Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa and Los Angeles Unified School District Superintendent David Brewer were aboard.  Deputies were able to identify the suspected tagger and placed his house under surveillance.  Yesterday, the juvenile was arrested, questioned and returned to his parents. LASD’s investigation will continue, and as information develops we will make sure that it is relayed.  
After his arrest, the juvenile issued a letter of apology, which he read aloud over the public address system at Santee High School.  The student apologized to the Mayor, Santee High School’s Principal, and Metro for his behavior.  

Earlier today, a reporter with the Associated Press inquired about Metro’s response to the student’s letter of apology.  Staff noted that we appreciate the juvenile’s apology.  However, the matter is now under investigation by LASD and it will be for the courts to determine the final outcome.  The story is expected to run over the wire service later this evening.

Los Angeles Marathon Metro Bus Detours

Media Relations distributed a second news release today regarding the upcoming Los Angeles Marathon and the impacts expected to be incurred by Metro Buses.  A total of 80 Metro Bus Lines will be detoured throughout the day.  The news release notes that Metro Rail is the best bet for spectators to view key racing locations along the new race route and that added service will be provided on the Metro Red Line.  Spectators are encouraged to purchase Metro’s $3 Day Pass, which will be sold ahead of time at the LA Marathon Expo being held this Friday and Saturday at the Los Angeles Convention Center. Metro will provide an information booth at the Expo and sell the day passes which may be used for unlimited travel on Metro Bus and Metro Rail trains on Sunday, March 4th. The Los Angeles Times and City News Service inquired today regarding the detours of Metro Bus service and plan to run stories this week.

FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting Recap
The Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting was held earlier this morning in the Union Station Conference Room on the third floor of Metro’s Gateway Headquarters Building.  Attendees received opening statements from Leslie Rogers, FTA Administrator for Region IX who noted the appointment of Sherry Little as the agency’s new Deputy Administrator.  Mr. Rogers also shared that FTA’s FY2007 budget fully funds New Starts Projects, including the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.  

County Counsel, Charles Safer, provided an update on pending litigation of interest to the FTA.  Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department Commander Dan Finkelstein also delivered an update on safety and security on the Metro Rail System and provided a synopsis of the mercury spill incident at Pershing Square Station. 

Additionally, Metro staff provided updates on station platform gaps under the ADA Voluntary Compliance Agreement, the 2550 Rail Vehicle Program, and major construction activities along the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension including tunnels, station construction and the First Street Bridge Project.  Updates were also delivered on the Mid-City/Exposition LRT Phase 1 and Phase 2 Projects and Small Starts Projects including the construction of the final eight Metro Rapid Lines, dedicated bus lanes and bus signal priority.

The next FTA New Start Projects Quarterly Review Meeting has been tentatively scheduled for May 30, 2007.   
Of Note
On this date in 2002, the Board voted to expand the Metro Rapid Bus program from its initial two demonstration lines on Wilshire and Ventura Boulevards, adding six more lines to be implemented over the next 18 months.  The plan calls for a total of 23 corridors to be served by Rapid Bus.  There are currently 16 Metro Rapid corridors in operation, with an additional 12 proposed for implementation by June 2008.  Just last month, the Board also approved implementation of a Metro Rapid Express Pilot Program. 
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